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Permanent Secretaries

Heads of Departments

Chairmen of Boards of Public Bodies (fully or partially funded from the Consolidated Fund)
Chief Executive Officers of Executive Agencies

Re: Linking Payroll with Approved Positions

Permanent Secretaries, Principal Receivers of Revenues (PRRs), Heads of Departments,
Chairmen of Boards and Chiel Executive Officers are advised that the MyHR+ (formerly Human
Capital Management Enterprise System -HCMES), which is currently being rolled out in the
Public Sector, will not permit persons to be put on the payroll that are not in approved positions.
This is in keeping with the Public Financial Management reforms currently being undertaken in
the Public Sector.

In anticipation of the implementation of MyHR* in your organisation, a manual check must be
done to ensure that all persons on the payroll are in approved positions. An approved position
shall mean a position approved by the relevant authority and/or any contract position approved
by the Strategic Human Resource Management Division (SHRMD) of this Ministry,

Where it is revealed that there are persons on the payroll that are not in approved positions, steps
must be taken to address this matter to ensure compliance. Please contact the SHRMD of this
Ministry for further advice in this regard. Effective April 1, 2018 no officer should be placed
on the payroll unless approval for employment is received from the relevant authority.

Permanent Secretaries, Principal Receivers of Revenues (PRRs), Heads of Departments,
Chairmen of Boards and Chief Executive Officers must ensure that this Circular is brought to the
attention of all relevant officers.
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Darlene Morrison (Miss)
Financial Secretary (Acting)



